

## DECISION MONITORING

## EXTERNAL ORGANISATIONS SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

DATE OF MEETING	ITEM & DECISION	ACTION/ PROGRESS
11/07/07          20/07/07	<p data-bbox="443 528 804 564"><u>Speed Limit Enforcement</u></p> <p data-bbox="443 600 1054 853">Question at Council to the Chairman of the External Organisations Scrutiny Committee requesting a report regarding current Police policy in respect of speed enforcement and in particular their responsibilities for enforcement of 30 mph and 20 mph speed limits.</p> <p data-bbox="443 889 900 925"><u>Police Presence in Town Centre</u></p> <p data-bbox="443 960 1054 1245">Questions were raised at the meeting of the Corporate Issues Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 20<sup>th</sup> August,2007, in regard to the discontinuation of the Police presence in the One Stop Shop, the siting of the telephone for contacting police when the station was closed and in regard to the Police presence at the bus station.</p>	<p data-bbox="1090 600 1398 853">The Police have been invited to attend the next meeting of the Committee to give a presentation on the enforcement of speed limits.</p> <p data-bbox="1090 960 1398 1245">The Police have been invited to attend the next meeting of the Committee to give a presentation on their presence within the Town Centre</p>
19/07/07	<p data-bbox="443 1350 1042 1458"><u>Extract of Proceedings of a Meeting of the Environmental Services Scrutiny Committee – Moor Lane Toilets</u></p> <p data-bbox="443 1494 592 1529">Resolved -</p> <p data-bbox="443 1565 1054 1812">(ii) That Councillor Clare be asked to attend a future meeting of this Committee in order to provide Members with details of the Council's contribution to the ongoing revenue costs of the Moor Lane Toilets;</p>	

DATE OF MEETING	ITEM & DECISION	ACTION/ PROGRESS
	(iii) That the Director of Environmental Services be asked to prepare a report for submission to a future meeting detailing other jointly managed projects in this regard and projects managed by the GMPTC alone currently being undertaken and the monitoring arrangements that are in place.	Information requested from the Director of Environmental Services.
19/07/07	<p><u>Appointments Made by Council to Outside Bodies</u></p> <p>Resolved -</p> <p>That a report be presented to a future meeting of this Committee setting out the present position in respect of appointments made by the Council to outside bodies.</p>	See Item 7.
19/07/07	<p><u>Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Bill – Developing Scrutiny</u></p> <p>Resolved -</p> <p>That an update be given to a future meeting of this Committee on proposals announced for the abolition of the North West Regional Assembly and to devolve power to the Government Office North West and Local Councils.</p>	An update will be provided when additional details become available.

DATE OF MEETING	ITEM & DECISION	ACTION/ PROGRESS
13/09/07          13/09/07	<p data-bbox="437 443 1064 517"><u>GM Fire and Rescue Authority Scheme of Allowances</u></p> <p data-bbox="437 548 1007 730">Councillor Hayes requested clarification from the Greater Manchester Fire and Rescue Authority in relation to a recent amendment to the body's Scheme of Allowances</p> <p data-bbox="437 831 890 869"><u>North West Regional Assembly</u></p> <p data-bbox="437 902 1053 1048">Councillor John Walsh requested an update on the current position in relation to the abolition of the North West Regional assembly.</p>	<p data-bbox="1083 548 1390 696">A copy of the report considered by the GM Fire and Rescue Authority is attached</p>
13/09/07	<p data-bbox="437 1149 625 1187"><u>City Regions</u></p> <p data-bbox="437 1218 596 1256">Resolved -</p> <p data-bbox="488 1357 1050 1503">(ii) That the Committee receive reports as and when appropriate on significant developments in the City region agenda.</p> <p data-bbox="488 1536 1050 1827">(iii) That the Chief executive discuss with the three Group Leaders, the most appropriate mechanism, possibly a Policy Development Group, to ensure that Bolton enjoyed the maximum benefit from the City Region agenda.</p>	

13/09/07	Issues in Relation to Joint Authorities  Resolved – (ii) That the Council's representative on the Greater Manchester Police Authority be requested to attend the next meeting of the Committee to outline the procedures followed for allocating awards from the Police Property Fund Act.	A letter from the Authority's representative together with a report detailing the workings of the scheme are attached.